South Central Workforce Council

March 12, 2014
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Barnes at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call
Members Present: Jim Abraham, Deb Barnes, Christine Bauman, Candace Fenske, Craig Jaskulke, Shane Meier, Bev Mountain, John Schons, Dennis Siemer, Larry Treptow, Karen Wagner, Linsey Warmka, Tim Wenzel and John Woodwick 
Members Excused: Bill FitzSimmons and Joan Tesdahl
Members Absent: Mary Jacobs and Bill Meyer
Guests Present:  Nancy Haag, MVAC; Randy Long, MN DEED
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason
Chair Deb Barnes called for the endorsement of Council member, Christine Bauman from Vocational Rehabilitation Services.  A motion was made by Linsey Warmka and seconded by Jim Abraham.  The motion carried.  

II.
Approval of the Agenda
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the agenda.  A motion was made by Bev Mountain and seconded by Karen Wagner to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

III.
Approval of Minutes
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the December meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Bev Mountain and seconded by Karen Wagner to approve the minutes.  The motion carried
IV.
Conflict of Interest Statement
Chair Deb Barnes reported that a Conflict of Interest Statement form was distributed for members to sign.

V.
Marsha Danielson, South Central College
Marsha Danielson reported on initiatives at South Central College.  Dr. Annette Parker serves on Obama’s Advanced Manufacturing Partnership Committee.  SCC is developing strategies for high school curriculum and college credit alignment.  Faribault High School and the SCC Faribault campus are partnering to provide Automotive Service Excellence (ASE) certifications in automotive program. There is a focus on stackable credentials and modularizing credentials.  For example, Mechatronics is offered as a standard program but they often get requests from employers to have their employees get training on components of the program.  SCC is working with national organizations that do credentialing testing such as NIMS that has 11 different certificates to incorporate in their Mechatronics program so that all students would graduate with the degree and the set of NIMS credentials.  SCC is trying to provide better services to veterans by waiving classes based on their military experience. SCC is also looking at providing apprenticeships to get students into the workforce faster.  They have been studying different apprenticeship models across the country.  Dr. Parker testified in a bill for an apprenticeship pilot in manufacturing, IT and healthcare or agriculture.  There was some discussion about how instructors are keeping up with industry changes and Marsha reported that instructors need to be certified and recertified in the credentials that they teach. 
VI.
Discussion:  Update on your industry and workforce/training needs

Members provided the following updates:
· Reduction in hours and staff so working with the skills of current staff. 

· The apprenticeship rate has nearly doubled.  Web-based sign up across the country. The image of trades needs to change. They are working on compensation for skilled trades.  
· Construction in Mankato is huge.  The building permits in the Mankato area is the highest it has been in a long time.  There is a shortage of workers.
· New requirement to have Head Start classroom aide staff certified.  
· Manufacturing business is rebounding and strong.  Staff are working overtime.  Needs quality assurance staff. 
· Lots of competition for jobs impacting the rate of pay and hours. For the new “Ban the Box” legislation, many employers wouldn’t hesitate to hire an offender.
· Competition for labor is intense in the oil range area.  The workforce in the Wells are has been steady for 30-40 years but retirements are coming soon.  A new high school will be completed in the fall and is having a positive impact on the community.  Struggling to find managers to advance within.  Good employees do not always make good supervisors.

· Working with Department of Labor & Industry to be an apprenticeship location for Health Support Specialists program. They are 1 of 13 sites in Minnesota.  RN positions are hard to fill so offering a sign on bonus.   
· Struggling to find new Rehabilitation Counselors.  There are only two training programs in the state including Mankato and St. Cloud.  They are willing to hire staff as VR Techs until they complete their master’s level education. There is legislation that proposes to get rid of the master’s level degree but staff may still need some type of additional training to work with people with disabilities.  
· Manufacturing network is interested in machining and welding incumbent worker training.

· Struggle to fill rural positions.  For program participants, there are jobs available for those ready to work but low wage and often temporary positions.  They are always looking for worksites for paid work experiences for youth. 

· Paying close attention to the minimum wage proposals.  There are a number of retirements and have difficulty filling entry level positions due to wages. 

· Purchased another company.  There are no labor issues in Mankato but there are shortages in the Napa Valley.  Local schools have welding and machine shop but no advanced training.
· Great needs in RN/LPN positions in the home care department.  They receive a lot of applications but they lack experience.  Always looking for dietary positions.  Shortages of family practitioners, nurse practitioners, and physicians assistants.

· Great needs for training, online training and blended forms of training.

VII.
South Central Labor Market Review
Tim O’Neill presented labor market information for South Central Minnesota.  The labor market review included information on the labor supply, unemployment, industry makeup, wages, job vacancies, outlook, and labor demographics.  

Tim highlighted a few unique points about the South Central region including:

· The 4.9% unemployment rate for South Central still equals nearly 5,862 people without work.  The region still needs to gain 3,200 jobs to reach pre-recession levels.

· Key industries include manufacturing, retail, health and social assistance, education and accommodations, food service.  

· Industries that have not recovered from the recession include construction, real estate, education, public administration, utilities, recreation, wholesale trade and professional, scientific, technical services. 

· At the height of the recession, there were 10 job seekers per opening compared to the current 2.4 job seekers per opening.

· There are nearly 70,000 projected openings in southwest Minnesota by 2020.

· Age participation rate for youth continues to shrink and is currently at 58.4% for 16-19 year olds. 

· 59.7 % of the workforce in the region have some post-secondary education.  There was discussion of the Georgetown University study where 70% of jobs will require post-secondary education by 2018. 

·  By 2035, the workforce for age 65 and older will nearly double across the state and in parts of the region. 

VIII.
Connie Ireland, Governor’s Workforce Development Council
Connie Ireland reported that the Governor’s Workforce Development Council is an appointed board that includes business and industry, community based organizations, education, local government, organized labor, state agencies, and state legislature.  There are currently openings in organized labor, business and industry, local elected officials and community based organizations.  The applications are available online.  The deadline to apply is March 25th. 

The GWDC has several committees focused on career pathways, adults and youth.  The board is doing strategic planning to align with local boards.  
IX.
Committee Reports
Executive Committee

Deb Barnes reported that the Executive Committee reviewed the Priority of Service Policy that was developed for times when we must implement a waiting list to access services.  

The committee also reviewed an update to the Articles of Incorporation for the South Central WorkForce Council.  The updated was required due to the address change of the office location.  

The committee also reviewed the Fairmont WorkForce Center lease which was renewed for one year.  

A motion to approve the Priority of Service Policy, updated Articles of Incorporation, and the Fairmont lease were made by John Woodwick and seconded by Jim Abraham.  The motion carried.
Youth Council
Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Council reviewed the Program Year 2014 WIA Youth Plan and State Fiscal Year 2015 Minnesota Youth Plan.  A number of full Council members were present for the review. The Youth Council recommended approval.  A motion to approve the Youth Plans was made by Jim Abraham and seconded by Craig Jaskulke.  The motion approved.  John Woodwick abstained.  
Business Services

Randy Long distributed the Business Services Report.  
II. Other Business

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, May 14th.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
